Eric S. Rogge, P.E.

From: Trifilo, William <wtrifilo@dutchessny.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 9:37 AM

To: Eric S. Rogge, P.E.

Subject: RE: Wappinger - Kimmel Subdivision, CR 28, Old Hopewell Road

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Hi Eric-

Yes this will be ok...and the access will require the installation of a d'way warning assembly (W2-2R & NYW5-16) to address the marginal line of sight for vehicles travelling eastbound approaching the access, as we had considered in the field during our site meeting.

We will make/install this assembly; the cost of this will be \$150.00 and that amount will be deducted from the security deposit that we will require for the permit.

Hope this will suffice as acknowledgment of the viability of the location for a single residential access on CR 28 for the Town.

-Bill

William J. Trifilo
Engineering Division
Dutchess County Dept. of Public Works
626 Dutchess Turnpike

Poughkeepsie, NY 12603 Phone: (845) 486-2936 Fax: (845) 486-2940

Email: wtrifilo@dutchessny.gov

From: Eric S. Rogge, P.E. <erogge@hudsonlanddesign.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 20, 2022 5:04 PM **To:** Trifilo, William <wtrifilo@dutchessny.gov> **Subject:** Wappinger - Kimmel Subdivision

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails.

Bill,

Do you have anything you can send me that says the driveway entrance we looked at is acceptable to the DCDPW? I want to give the Planning Board something so they know if lot 5 is going to work. For your reference I've attached a draft updated plan. The driveway entrance to lot 5 has been redrawn with property radii to the white line. We just miss the neighboring driveway flare to the east. Centerline of the driveway is just over 15' from the property line, less than the 25' minimum in the County detail. Since we're reusing the existing driveway location I won't be able to get to 25'. Let me know if this is ok.

Thanks,

Eric



Eric S. Rogge, P.E.

Hudson Land Design
Professional Engineering, P.C.
174 Main Street, Beacon, NY 12508
13 Chambers Street, Newburgh, NY 12550

Phone: 845.765.8988 Fax: 845.440.6637

ERogge@HudsonLandDesign.com www.HudsonLandDesign.com